BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

WEDNESDAY 28 MARCH 2018 AT THE NEW HOPE CENTRE

Attendees: 4 Bell Tower committee members; 17 members, 2 guests.

Apologies: Sandie Gill, Pat Short.

Speaker
Art historian Dr Megan Aldrich gave a well-received talk on 'Architecture in Caversham: a personal view', linking Caversham's Tudor architecture to newer Arts & Crafts-influenced buildings and even EP Collier School.

Minutes: Minutes of the 2017 AGM were approved – proposed by Mary Neale, seconded by Bob Murrant, motion carried.
Election of officers

David Neale – Secretary. Proposed by Bob Murrant, seconded by Julia Wink.

Sandie Gill – Treasurer. Proposed by Mary Neale, seconded by Sue Colliass.

Both elected unopposed.

Review of the last year
Bell Tower Chair Jonathan Dart gave a positive summary of events and achievements during the 2017/18 year. Heritage has been a theme this year, with local history talks at the AGM and our campaign to save the area's cast iron lamp posts that has caught on throughout Reading. In the coming year we intend to campaign for a special designation for the area as a Local Area of Special Character. We have had some success with the Cardiff Road train depot noise nuisance campaign – the case is now in the hands of the courts, with the council supporting residents. We held another successful street party, with a repeat of the Readipop drumming workshop and live music including a local covers band. Jonathan thanked the committee and everyone who participated during the year.
Finance: Jonathan presented the annual accounts in summary. These were accepted by attendees. 

Election of committee
The following committee members agreed to stand for re-election for the coming year. Proposed by Mary Neale, seconded by Bob Murrant, elected unopposed:

Jonathan Dart

Richard Chandler

Barbara Kendall

Pat Short.

New committee members, elected unopposed:

Julia Wink – proposed by Barbara Kendall, seconded by Richard Chandler.

Tony Newell – proposed by Bob Murrant, seconded by Jenny Nhau.

AOB

Barbara reminded everyone about this year's gardening competition and the Reading Adopt Your Street (RAYS scheme).
